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DEAR ACTA SUPPORTERS
SEPTEMBER 2015 NEWSLETTER – PART TWO

Unusually – but for good reason - your recent September Newsletter is receiving a second part with some good news! You may already have seen or heard about what follows – but just in case! 
“THE CALL, THE JOURNEY AND THE MISSION”.      

SUMMARY OF RESPONSES TO THE BISHOPS’ DOCUMENT ON MARRIAGE AND FAMILY LIFE (copy attached)
This was published late last week.  First we can be pleased that the response summary has been published at all - the responses to the Bishops’ questionnaire before the 2014 Synod were not published. 

Then we can applaud the honesty and critical tone with which the responses have been presented – an example of that “parrhesia” or “speaking candidly” which Pope Francis urged of those attending the first part of the Synod. 
Eileen Fitzpatrick (Chair of ACTA nationally) comments: 

“We can applaud the fact that the laity have been consulted and we have been told 'in the round' what people have said. The joys and satisfactions of marriage and family life are certainly set out and celebrated in the earlier sections of the summary but as we read on we see more and more quotes and references reflecting the views and some of the anger of those whose lifestyles don't fit the ideal. Towards the very end of the document we even encounter the views, often trenchantly expressed, of those who feel offended, pained, bitter, about the impact of the Church's teaching on sexuality, marriage, women, celibacy etc. 
The Church is accused of being misogynist, pharisaic, backward looking, bigoted and other hurtful adjectives”. 
At the press conference launching the report the Cardinal said that the views expressed would inform the contributions of our Bishop Representatives at the Synod. This is really good news. 
THE CONTRIBUTION OF ACTA

ACTA submitted its own summary of responses received from supporters and members: “THE SMELL OF THE SHEEP”. As Eileen says: “ACTA by its very existence, the contacts it has had with bishops so far and, of course, “The Smell of the Sheep”, has played a pivotal role in this profound change in tone and in thinking. 

We can now monitor what looks like a change of heart, be vigilant and hope and pray that a more merciful, compassionate approach is being taken to those who don't fit the traditional ideals.  At the same time we hope that this may signal a move away from that clericalism which gives little or no voice to the laity.  
LASTLY:  ACTA has been recognised. We get repeated mentions in the document – as one of the largest groups which contributed. “The Smell of The Sheep” is quoted and ACTA is cited with others as a Church Organisation. By any measure this is a landmark success for ACTA. 

All of the above is well worth celebrating!  All this is an example of the “action” we are called to – to engage in dialogue with all those in the Church in the search for that truth which the Holy Spirit offers us. 

READ THE FULL REPORT attached here, together with the prayers of the faithful which we sent out originally for you to use during the 2014 Synod 
With every best wish - David Jackson (Coordinator of ACTA in the Leeds Diocese) 


ACTA in the Diocese of Leeds: A Time for Dialogue








    ACTA NATIONAL CONFERENCE - LEEDS TRINITY UNIVERSITY -  SATURDAY OCTOBER 31st  11.00am – 4.00pm


                    Please register online or download booking form via www.acalltoaction.org.uk








